 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

March 22, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Absent


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Absent
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 2/13/18 regular meeting minutes and the 2/19/18 special meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Judy and seconded by Gayle.  Roll call: All yes.  
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in March 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     354.49
Feb Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
March Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
March Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
March Clerk 
Doug Frautschy




      580.00
1st Qtr Solicitor/Legal review

Village of Bolivar




      537.50
January Police

Alonovus Corp




        52.00
Advertise mowing bid

Thomas Ackerman



        50.00
Snow Plowing

D&N Tree




      200.00
Remove hemlock 

Harold Raines




      200.00
Grave Opening

Haueter Landscape



      250.00
Grave Opening

City of New Philadelphia



        71.00
Muni Court Operate Fee

CompManagement



      115.00
2018 Group Rating Enroll Fee

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for March was made by Gayle and seconded by Judy.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Phil Heagerty thanked Scott and David for working on the drainage problem across his driveway.  He said he will let them know if the fix worked as soon as the spring rains come.  Scott said he and David believe they have solved the problem by cleaning out the drain pipe.  
Charlie Meiser, Chief ZVFD said he is available for any questions concerning the annual report in this meeting council packet.   Scott asked if the Fire Equipment grant had been awarded yet.   Charlie said they expect to hear soon but have not as of today.  Chuck Meiser said the grant the fire department received to replace the lighting with LED is saving energy costs of $100 per month. 

Fiscal:

Patty said Permanent Appropriations will have a final reading tonight.  She increased the amount by the grant 
amount received for the street monitors and added $500 for Tree City USA planting this year.  

Patty submitted a request from the County auditor to appropriate the grant money received.

She said Bolivar Baseball use of field will also have a final reading tonight.  She is in contract with Nate Clemets to 
ensure the liability insurance is in place for this season.  
Street Committee: 
David expressed that he would like to see the barrels in the parking lot removed and the account with Kimble to

empty them be cancelled.  He said Kimble does not remove the trash consistently.  He has stopped the driver many 
times to make sure the trash is removed and is simply tired of having the ask to get the trash removed.  David said 
the whiskey barrels are in poor shape and are costly to replace.   Given the constant monitoring of trash removal and
the barrel situation, David would like to see the barrels removed.  Council had a lengthy discussion concerning the
barrels not getting dumped consistently.  Chuck Meiser asked when the trash is scheduled for pick up in the Village 

as he noticed it is a different time each week.  He also stated the use of the minipacker as promised is not being 

done.  David said the minipacker is also not used as required by the contract.  David made a motion to not pay the

amount due to Kimble for trash removal in the parking lot and to terminate the account for the parking lot trash

service.  The motion was seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes.
David discussed a bid he has gotten to replace the drain along 4th street.  He said it is approximately150’ of drain line

That is clogged and needing replaced.  The bid is to replace with 6” perforated line, laid in #4 gravel to ensure proper 

Drainage.  The bid estimate is $1,700.00.  David said he is also working on bids for chip and seal on 2nd street and 

Michael Lane.  He will suggest budget usage to council when all bids are received.   Charlie Meiser suggested David

contact 20/20 a chip sealing company.  David said he has an appointment with them in April.  
Scott addressed the emails concerning Dover Zoar pot holes.  He said they were repaired by the township after his

his request for their help.  He thanked the Township for helping as the Village does not have the equipment to make

these kinds of repairs.  Scott will talk with the township on the cost.
David and Scott briefed council on the progress with the alley between the Good’s and the Powell’s.  They said the 

Good’s has agreed to pay $75.00 to assist with the cost of the gravel.  The Powell’s have not agreed to any cost

assistance yet. Scott said the Zoar church will pay the balance of the cost of the gravel and he and David will get the

gravel laid.  Gayle asked if a sandstone or something else could be placed in the right of way to stop the owners

from cutting short of the driveway.  She said it is creating a muddy mess and does not look nice for the Village.  David

said a sandstone could be place there to train the homeowner to not cut short of the driveway. 

Jon Elsasser talked with David about ZCA possibly purchasing a Stihl tree trimmer for the Village.  Scott will talk with

Jon and write a letter thanking them for the donation.

Scott said the yard waste collection program is in need of funding to continue.  The Township is looking for possible

funding assistance from Bolivar and Zoar as this year’s budget is less than lasts.  Scott suggested the Village

contribute $500 to the project as many of the residents of Zoar and the Village use the site to dump yard waste.  Barb

said the Township receives a grant in the amount of $9750 for the program.  Gayle made a motion to support the

program with $500 from the Village.  The motion was seconded by Joe.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Patty will bring a voucher

to the April meeting for approval and get a check to the Township.

Safety Committee:
Mark Gaynor will attend the April council meeting to brief council on the status of the street monitors. 
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Scott said the Planning Commission held a public hearing on the conditional use permit for the Coffee House.  He said the conditional use permit was approved contingent on a final review by the Historic Preservation Commission.
The Historic Preservation Commission also held a public hearing for the second group of designated historic homes.  Scott asked for a motion for council approval on the second group of homes.  Gayle made the motion to approve and 

it was seconded by Joe.  Roll Call:  All yes.

Scott said there will be one more recommendation coming to council for the remaining eligible properties.  

Scott briefed council on the changes to the Zoning Ordinance 2018-02 and the Historic Preservation Ordinance 2018-04.  A public hearing was scheduled for 6PM May 8th just prior to the regular council meeting.
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Scott said ZCA has asked to use the Spring Lot for overflow wedding events.  Judy made a motion to allow 

the use of the Spring Lot and the motion was seconded by Gayle.  All were in favor. 
ZCA will also be offering bicycle rentals and have placed a bike rack in the hotel parking lot.  
Mowing bids were opened.   Judy Meiser recused herself from discussion and voting. The village received a total of 4 bids from:

Eddy’s convenient Lawn Care LLC

Meiser’s Mowing Service LLC

Master Touch Lawn & Landscape

Todd’s Enviroscapes

Eddy’s convenient Lawn Care bid submittal did not contain the requested proof of liability and worker’s compensation certificates and was removed from consideration.

The remaining bids were discussed and council awarded the contract to the lowest and best which was Meiser’s Mowing Service LLC at $625 per month beginning in April and running through October for a total of 7 months and a total cost of $4375.00.  Joe made the motion to accept the Meiser’s Mowing Service bid, the motion was seconded 
by Gayle.  Roll Call:  David-No, Joe-Yes, Gayle-Yes.  Motion passed by majority of council.  

Ordinance 2018-01: Permanent Appropriations 2018, 3rd and final.  Judy/David.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed.
Ordinance 2018-02: Zoning Ordinance Revision, 3rd not final reading.  
Ordinance 2018-03: Bolivar Baseball use of Village Field, 3rd and final. Judy/Joe.  Roll Call: All yes.  Ordinance passed. 
Ordinance 2018-04: Historic Preservation Ordinance, 3rd not final reading.
Meeting adjourned by Judy and Gayle. 
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
